
 

 

Town Administrator Report, October 25, 2021 

• Waiting for Mediation with USDA. We heard from the mediator on 10/14/2021. We should hear 
back soon when we can have the meeting. We gave them 3 dates: November 9, all day; 
November 10 in the afternoon or November 12 all day. They said we should plan for about a 3 
hour meeting that me be continued to another day. Usually does not go past 2 meeting. 
Planning board has their first public hearing tonight for the Mill Greenery. They have submitted 
a comprehensive application and it looks promising. 

• Town Hall heat is fixed. Unfortunately, ARPA money cannot be used. We will need to find the 
funds elsewhere. The total is $8,760.00 

• We had a meeting with the Municipal Finance Oversight Board to borrow the $1.8 million due to 
Eagle Hill School by 10/28. We were unanimously approved, and should have the funds within 
the next few business days. As you know, a municipality should not be borrowing from private 
entities so I am very pleased to have that burden released.   

• Closing up the Green Community Grant due by the end of the month 
• Working with the finance team to figure out the process and get the sewer bills sent out 
• Closing out the FEMA reimbursement that was never completed. We should be getting 

reimbursed for about $22,000.00 
• CARES funding ends at the end of the month. After Board’s tablets and a laptop for me, there 

will be approximately $5,000.00 
• We will be sending out the ABCC forms for renewals this week to be filled out and sent back and 

in front of the Board for the first December meeting 
 


